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AGENDA TFOR PARISH ASSEMBLY

Prayer and Election of officers for this meeting
Reading of the minutes of the last meeting
Election of 6 Parish Council Members

Election of 5 Diocesan Delegates

Election of 3 Auditing Committee Members

Reports of the Pastor and the Church Organizacions
Report of the Auditing Committee

1967 Proposed Budget

Repair of the Skylight in Church

Complete renovation of interior of Church
Panelling of Church
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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL
MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

FEBRUARY 6, 1966

The Annual Membership Meeting of the Holy Cross Armenian
Church was called to order by Mr, Harold Azmelian, Chairman of
‘the Parish Council, and was opened with a prayer by the Very Rev.
Vatche Hovsepian, Pastor. The ladies were thanked, on behalf of
the membership, for the luncheon which they prepared and served.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS - Mr. Dicran Simsarian was elected
Chairman and Mrs., Zabel Sahagian, Secretary, by a unanimous vote.
Mr. Dicran Simsarian expressed his thanks to the membership in
electing him and gave his assurance that he would make every
effort to do his best to make the meeting successful,

: A motion was made and seconded that the ballot box for
the election of Parish Council members and Auditing Committee
remain open until 3:15 PM, Motion was passed.

The 1964 published report booklet was distributed to
the attending members. '

A motion was made and seconded that the reading of the
organization reports in entirety be dispensed with and that only
the highlights of the organizations' activities be presented to
the membership. This motion was passed with the exception that
the Minutes of the Annual Membership Meeting of 1964 and the
report of Father Vatche Hovsepian be read.

AGENDA

1. The Minutes of the Annual Membership Meeting of 1964
was read and approved. (Page 5)

REPORTS

A, THE VERY REV, VATCHE HOVSEPIAN, PASTOR, read the
Pastor's Annual Report (Pages 10 and 12) to the membership. A
motion was made and seconded that Father Vatche's report be
accepted with heartfelt gratitude and thanks, filial love and
prayers for his continued spiritual guidance for many years to
come. Motion passed.

B. The PARISH COUNCIL REPORT (pages 14 and 18) was pre—
sented by Mr, Philip Arpiarian, Secretary.

C. The MEN'S CLUB REPORT (page 29) was presented by
Mr. Paul Takakjian, Chairman. Mr. Dicran Simsarian, Chairman
of the Meeting, commended the Men's Club for the outstanding
work they are doing in the Parish,

D. LADIES AID REPORT (page 32) was read by Mrs. Zabel
Sahagian. '
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E. LADIES EDUCATIONAL REPORT (page 36) was read by Mrs.
Zabel Sahagian. :

An addition was made to the Parish Council Report,
Page 22, as follows:

CATHEDRAL PROJECT:

Our parish was actively represented by Mr., Carnig Shen-
loogian, Mr. and Mrs., Richard Hachadoorian, Mr., Haig Simsarian,
Mr., Lud Shahbazian and Mr. Harold Azmelian, at the groundbreadking
ceremonies of our Cathedral.

It was also noted that since there was no seminarian
that would benefit by the $200. allocated for that purpose, the
$200. was donated to the Holy Cross Seminary in Istanbul.

A motion was made and seconded that all of the above
reports be accepted with the changes mentioned. Motion was
carried.

At this time, the Nominating Committee, consisting of
Mr. Lud Shahbazian, Mr. Krikor Bendian and Mr. Herbert Takakjian,
appointed Mrs, Alice Shahinian to assist in the counting of the
ballots,

2. MR. LUD SHAHBAZIAN, on behalf of the Auditing Committee,
which also included Mr. Jack Takakjian and Mr, Paul Bogosianm,
presented his thorough report on the assets of our organizations.
Mr, Shahbazian thanked all the treasurers of our parish organi-
zations for their cooperation, and especially Mrs. Ardemis Koun-
dakjian, Mrs. Felicia Nalbandian and Mr. Serop Derderian for their
accurate records of the Ladies Aid, Ladies Educational and Parish
Council, respectively, Special thanks were expressed to Mr,

Armen Kalbian whose continued assistance is most appreciated by
the Auditing Committee.

Mr. Shahbazian brought to the attention of the membership
the fact that our Parish's total assets are lower than last year,
This is due to three factors:

1. $1,000 was donated to the St. Thomas Armenian
Church in Tenafly,

2. $1,000 was donated to the St., Leon's Armenian
Church in Fair Lawn.

3. $10,000 was paid toward the purchase of the Church
Center Annex.

This, then would indicate, that our assets, in reality,
far exceed that of the previous year.

A motion was made and seconded that the report of the
Auditing Coumittee be accepted as presented, Motion was carried.
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3. The Proposed Budget for the Year 1966 was presented.

A comment was made that this budget is for operating expenses and
does not include any monies appropriated for or used towards
renovations. A motion was made and seconded that the Proposed
Budget be adopted as presented. Motion was carried.

4, RENOVATION OF CHURCH CENTER ANNEX - Mr., Deran Chopoorian
gave a report on the Church Center Annex Project. He stated that
the Parish Council, with the assistance of Mr. Andy Ouzoonian,
has been working on plans for the renovation of this property.

A bid has been received in the amount of $25,000 which éxcludes
electrical work. The contractor is Mr, William Stumpp who was
responsible for the renovation of our present Sunday School.
Additional equipment will be donated.

Plans on renovation call for the followihg:

1. Entrance to the Center will be through the new
building.

2. Men's Room and Ladies' Room will be moved to the
new building.

3., The kitchen facilities will be moved to the new
building.

4., A cinder block building will be constructed in
the present' building.

5., The new building will include a small built-in bar.

6. Provisions will be made for stofage area,

A discussion was held on the means and the amount of
money that will be allocated for this project.

A motion was made and seconded that the Parish Council
of the 1966 year be permitted a total expenditure of $30,000
for this project, leaving it to the discretion of the Parish
Council as to how the money will be used and the means of raising
the funds. Motion was carried.

5. RENOVATION OF SXYLIGHT IN CHURCH - A motion was made
and seconded that the renovation of the skylight in the Church
be referred to the Parish Council for their consideration.
Motion was carried.

6. INSTALLATION OF AIR CONDITIONING IN THE CHURCH ~ Mr.
Zaven Hovsepian reported to the membership that the Church would
require two air conditioning units; total expense will amount

to $6,800. After some discussion, a motion to install air
conditioning in the Church was not carried.
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7. USE OF CHURCH CENTER FOR EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM DURING
SUMMER MONTHS - A motion was made and seconded that this idea be
referred to the Parish Council and that they investigate the
feasibility of instituting a practical plan to cover this parti-
cular project, Motion was carried.

8. REPK%ﬁS OF LOUVERS AT REAR OF CHURCH -~ Since this
renovation did not exceed the maximum amount of expenditure
allowed the Parish Council, the Louvers were repaired.

9. OFFSET PRINTING MACHINE - Mr., Richard Hachadoorian
presented a report stating that the Parish spends approximately
$900-$1000. per year in printing. The acquisition of an offset

machine will be an asset to the Parish., The price of the machine

is estimated at $1,500. A motion was made and seconded that an
offset printing machine be purchased for the Parish. Motion
was carried,

10. A motion was made and seconded that the Parish Council
appoint a committee to be responsible for the initiation of a
campaign for raising funds for the Church Center Annex Building.
Motion was carried.

11, A motion was made and seconded that the Calendar Project

be continued next year., Motion was carried,

12, Mr. Haig Simsarian, who was appointed by the Nominating .

Committee to report the results of the elections, gave the
following report:

. Votes were cast
s ]
443%?) /| PARISH COUNCIL

Elected: Harold Azmelian 88
Deran Chopoorian 82
Albert Nersesian 77
Richard Hachadoorian 75
Harry Sabonjian 51
Alternates: Charles Apkarian 45
Jack Takakjian 40

AUDITING COMMITTEE

Elected: Lud Shahbazian 95
Paul Bogosian 60

Jon Najarian 48

Alternates: Edward Aljian 40

Dr. Harry Shenloogian 40

V-



The Very Rev, Vatche Hovsepian expressed his appreciation
and thanks to all the parishioners who wholeheartedly supported
the Parish and the Meeting by attending and voting, and expecially
for the interest evident in the discussions and deliberations on
the essential Parish matters, '

He thanked all the Church Organizations and the Parish
Council for their continued outstanding cooperation and assistance
throughout the year. He stressed the hope that the Parish would
lend its helping hand in the future months ahead, as they have
done in the past, giving its financial and moral support in the
undertakings and projects of the parish community maintaining its
established unity,

Father Vatche stated that the Cathedral Project is
moving ahead rapidly and requested that we also give our support
to the Diocese in this worthy project,

He expressed his thanks to Mr, Dicran Simsarian for his
capable leadership during the meeting and Mrs. Zabel Sahagian,
Secretary, and the members of the Ladies Aid for their luncheon.
Special thanks were expressed to Messrs. Edward Turmamian, Nubar
Dorian and Lud Shahbazian, Diocesan Delegates, for their con-
tinued support at the Parish Council Meetings.

Father Vatche closed the meeting with a prayer and the
singing of Hayr Mer.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 PM,
THE VERY REV, VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor-President

DICRAN SIMSARIAN MRS. ZABEL SAHAGIAN
Chairman Secretary
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CONCISE ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1966

OF THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN

The Holy Cross Armenian Church and her parishioners
are living days of happiness and jubilation., We are going to
celebrate our 60th Anniversary of indescribable successes and
continued service. Although aging, yet still resilient and sure
of her sanctified mission. :

Our parishioners are happy particularly because the
newly elected Primate, Bishop Torkom Manoogian, will honor us
with his first and official visit.

The year of 1966 became a period of labor and prep-
arations. The harmonious relationship between the Pastor and
the Parish Counci)l was the backbone of our effectiveness. We
work and serve together without seeking personal glory.

The Church Services were conducted according to the
Rites of the Armenian Church as much as was possible. The
choir, under the lecadership of Hosrof Hamamjian, sang the
hymns harmoniously. We gratefully acknowledge the services
of Krikor Bendian and Mardiros Katoonagian, the two faithful
servants ofi the Church. All the members of the choir deserve
spacial recognition, especially Ann Dadaian, Virginia Alipoun-
arian, Arpena Sbarbaro, Mariam Keushgarian and organist Lucy
Soovajlan.

During 1966, we have had 25 baptisms, 8 weddings and
35 funerals.

All the Church organizations completed a very
gratifying and congratulatory year,

LADIES AID: Under the guidance of the very capable
Chairman, Mrs. Zabel Sahagian, this organization completed a
successful year. Their meetings and activities have been color-
ful with surprises and effective and enjoyable performances.
This organization has been the backbone of our parish. They
have transferred over $6,000 to our Parish treasury and recently
pledged $5,000 to our Cathedral Project., We congratulate all
their members without exception. However, we give special
recognition to Mrs. Baidzar Pashayan, who throughout the last
few years accepted the Chairmanship of the difficult and
nerve-wracking Kitchem Committee.

LADIES EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY: This oldest organization
in our Parish has more tham 60 years of service to our Community,
After the resignation of Mrs. Zabel Sahagian, Surpouhie Yaldizjian
and Father Vatche as teachers, the Executive Board invited Miss
Anahid Bozoyan, Nectar Sarkissian and Vartouhie Ekhsigian to



teach our children. At the moment, we have over 45 children
attending. The Annual Hantess, Card Party and other affairs
were extremely successful, -

MEN'S CLUB: Since the foundation of this organization
they became the right and supporting hand of the Parish Council.
Their serxvices have been manyfold. This organization is becoming
a- training ground for our young element in order for them to
serve later on as members of the Parish Council and Diocesan
Delegates. Besides their many works, they have pledged $1,000
towards the Cathedral Project,

SUNDAY SCHOOL: This year we have assigned Nubar Dorian,
whose services are quite known to us, as Superintendent. Our
25 dedicated and serious teachers come regularly and instruct
our over 150 children.

PARISH COUNCIL: The present members of the Parish
Council properly should receive special recognition in the
history of our Parish. Almost six years we planned and worked
together and whatever major renovations were done, this Parish
particularly owes to their harmonious and effective leadership.
With deep regret, we have accepted the resignations of Philip
Arpiarian and Armen Kalbian. Although they will cease to serve
as members of the Parish Council, we are assured that they will
continue to be an integral part of the leadership. We hope
that this Parish will not only recognize their best services,
but will entrust and elect them to higher positions within
the administration of our Diocese. As your Pastor, I express
our sincere thanks and gratefulness by saying to them that
they have been faithful and obedient servants of God and His
people.

The rest of the members collectively did their duty
properly.

Our Diocesan Delegates, Lud Shahbazian; Nubar Dorian
and Edward Turnamian attended the Assembly and represented us
where the new Primate was elected.

The main event during the year of 1966 was first and
foremost the election of the new Primate, We eXpress our con-
gratulations to His Grace, Bishop Torkom Manoogian, and wish
him success in his endeavors.

For the first time in our Parish, we organized a
fund-raising activity for the Cathedral and we were able to
raise a royal sum of $25,000. The Parish is congratulated for
this magnificent gesture.
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The renovation and the building of the Center Annex,
after much difficulties and some neglect, finally was put
into use. Perhaps if we compared this with our former building
and renovating activities, this one received the least care.
We were hoping that by this time everything would have been
completed, However, it looks like it will take some time yet
for final completion.. We express our thanks to our Building
Chairman, Zaven Hovsepian, and Deran Chopoorian and Philip
Arpiarian for their services.

Dear Parishioners: Eleven years ago on May 25, 1
arrived in this Country. You can visualize how tired I am.
I came as a young boy, and you can see that my hair has grayed,
not worthlessly, but with experience and your love. The time
has come that I should rest a little bit. My mind to calm.

When I arrived in this country, I was planning to
stay only five years and now you can see five years became
eleven. Perhaps the reason was the enormousness of the field
of service. I think that this Parish is in good hands and
without any danger will be led., You are a wonderful people
and I hope that you will pledge not to close the doors of this
Church for any reason.

I have spoken with His Grace, the Primate, about
the above statements, and soon he is going to make a special
arrangement and will notify our Parish officially.

It is a heavy and troublesome profession to be a
Pastor. Many of the people fail to recognize the inner-self
and trials of a clergyman and make unnecessary remarks destroying
the life of the Community. My sincere wish and advice to you
is that whoever may be your next Priest, help him the way you
helped me and work with him for God and His living Church.

May the Good Lord bless you all. Let us work together
and pray together because satan and evil will not be able to
dwell where there is love. Love, unity and faith in God -
these are unshakable strengths of a faith,

With prayers and blessings.

VATCHE VARTABED HOVSEPIAN
Pastor



- 16 -
SUrLvyRUY  SELLLUShP

BNARYhCU UbRHhE U RUQ BLLALLBRNZ
ThULUY mNPLNRPRE

1966 SUPNhUYL

- — ey o iy G} S = S B B S T S PH PR e e g st St s Sy Sy e S

ORULUL RN ZARP:

U hwy babnbginy 1466 vwpniwt Thwiwl UUawdwlwdl dnnnydp wbnh
ntUbgwt dbupniwp 6, 1966-hu b wwomoUl pwawpbuw] wigwdVbpnt wubg
pUnpni bguy Cbunbibw| widbpp bpunt vwpniw?l Swaw gntBbwy {wdwp,

Stpp v Ugdlp buwd
Showv Qonipbuwl
Stpph UwyoUfbuwl
Uiyppn Vbpultubuwd
Phsppnn hwswnnipbuwl

Lopnghobwy wdbpne pnpncfheyp Ugwdunpg %bp2,S, Upal Upe,
tuyfunynuvp Yaqdt Juibpugniby b bup, énipupu ndpt 4ngp,8, dwsl
Quppwybup Spwelbpny Thwlbwl maplnipqp gnigupby hp wawdhl Fnnaydp
nip bowe ppLwf pUupncPhey, Sbnbibwibpl puqywgbuwy ,-

Stppwn Vgt bwb Ut b bwy b
Shpwby Qotpnrpbuwl @nfu Unbuwy b
Up Uty Qupybwl Unblwqupp
Ubpnp Stpulpbuwl Quwd wywd
Phpspopw hwywnnepbul Ruwpunt fjup
Staph VwynVfbwd vap{pquyuwl
Roy Puwquwqf bwly np {ppuwiwl
Quatpy TEU nthbuwl hnp{pnuwlwd
Quelty 3nduldbut tnpSppwlwl
Utyppn Ybpulubwy lvnp Sppuwiwl
bpph Uphwpbuwy hap {ppulul

Yuqdnebguwe Sbubibw) qwudbwpnudpbpp ppblyg wanblwybinbpay

Stpph UDwynUgbwl Upw$h

Shpwl Qothnepbuwl Ttupbpnt

Roy Puguqfbwl Ujyppn

Vbputubwy be 9 TEUpneYbwY Qupuvwlwiglup
dtpph Uwyoufbuwl bi

Que kY 3ndulbgpbul Quwquwph oqUntFbuwl
Quwity 3nduldbul be
bhypd Upppwpbul Bhpwvopbwy Mypngh
Ubpnp Stpulpbuwd Uwuh
lwn Twiywq bwl bt
bhypdr Upphwpbuwl UlinwdwhgniLGbuwl
dhyp Vpppwpbul R L& Uhugltdh
Shu, UUp Nwzwanpbwb Opwgn jgh

Stpprwn Uqul bwYy Quiiv
3adutbthbut Sppwl Qofintpbwy ThuniPbwig
BUp hwswonipbwy br Uup
Stultbuwl Upwhw% PLpfhyh



- 17 -

Npv, Ubpnp Stpulpbul Yowlwhynibgwe Yhpwhopbw ) ywomolubpnat
pwwiSul ywuwupwlwnnt : .

Uugbnn vwpniwy pUPwgpht Thwliwl Nnpf{nipnp ntlbgwe 20 Juwp—
swhwl b bpYnl wyUqudwhewl daqndUbp e apSlnipnpu danadlbpp gai~
Jwpnibguwly wihwquwly Ywinlwenp Ybpyny, papnpp Vhpbw gneFbwl, pugh
{hrwinniPbuwY by puwqupl pwguwlw jbpnL ywpwquw jhls

UrUGUL U LARUBDUVED

Upwéh Uonpy 2tuph pUncUty bug Shwiwl funplaipgp pp Juid Yuw-
pacdphy SuynqnifFbut Vbppbe Ywowpbyg {bubibw) bnpnqntﬁba%bbgg:

w,- Uty JquwplUng 2tuph Jp 2bVacftpelp Ywpniwdh SbonifRbwdp:
wbe CpU 2 lUph wdpnnswlwl Uapngni[thils f

[ Upw(ﬁ Tnewngp Unp Ywpniws bl

g,~ Unp 2tUgp ntUp Tarwgh vpwl, Qtp Pnud, Ubd Nnlwlng Jp
|ntwguwpwuVbp, vbVbwy Sp Ywpwepbbpnr Swluwp bL tngp
obhu Up: :

Sbunbibw) UnpngniBhelbpp wbnp yhup ntVbVwY wyu wwpalwl ple-
puge by e e

‘ o prwa Upwlh fundwng¥ nt pniwgwpwibpp Jbpgybnyd vpw—
{p Jbégub s :

p,~ Ubpuwj Upwlh wawvnwqgh Unpagnid guwdgUbpays
g, Swpnrftbwl Unp vhugldlp qbubnaLd:

ThUKRUL PENRRY

Upwhwy @FbpBhup Ywinwinp Ybpynyd Cpwowpwlnebgwt dwjyp dwylh
Spu, Uup hwgwnnepbwth b Opn, UUp Stulbwih FupbpneY 2unplpuLs

YPPUPOTUYD NhULLALH

Uju vwph Vhwnp ntbbwpnyd np Sbgp qhdacd gbqwe, 200 Soquph
Juobwgnedp pphte Tunpdp Mwuopbwpph  Snduiwenpwg U, hwy yp bdwu—
ohue

unp SUPNRUL 2BAUUNY

Wju wwpniwl Unp wwpin) ppwpfulpp wiUdwly guaqnifbudp yuw-
Ynubgwes Ubp punph¥ unplwhwpnitBhiuubpp up Ju nvbug Ro| Pwqug—
§bwupy, Stpph VwyoVRbwUpy bu dpypip Upppwpbwye Ugu vwph bro
Unp Swpaiwl fupwpbulpp Ywqdlaitwd Lp Stppovp U, UbLnVpbuwlg Bubnbg—
tny $bn SJhwupve hpbUg Ynndlt JukdVwpaidpp wowuwpbbpaly Jwulwy—
ghgwl, Mpvgp, Wity Vwpacfbwy, Ulgpuwlpy Suywqbuwl, bt Radwu
Pnthe bwb ¢ '



el

Uwyp Swlwpp wUYpilwpwpbpht oddw

- 18 =~
nBeuLULD WPNRPHRAY

Ubgng vwpniwl puwgphy 149 Spwlwblbp gnpbwdbgpl ppbly npp-
Yniwe ywlwpwybpp, 1965pv 168 Sngp gapbwéwé tp: Mwlwpwlp qpnifd-

bwlp webyp pw¥ 4000 Jwqup wnpwp Ynthpwununt@hey bowe tp bhbnbgun s

WG SU LUV EY

1966 wwptny nuwauwiluiglup puwpdbw) Vwpwdbnnibguwr Slppotp &
U Lbunnbwbg Bybnbginy {bn Jhwopb: VpePubwy b pupn juywl Jbé
Juingnifbwdp wowlnibgwr wjyu &balwplp

Thwiwl waplnipnlbpnt bt pUglwinip JuUdUwpnulph Jwunntguwd bw-
nwniftheup quwlwuntPbuw¥ wpdwth be Uwobwinp Jhownwyne Fbuwl wpdw—
Uh bV Roy Pwouwqfbw¥, Quwalpy TEU ntYbuw¥, fophk Lopophubuwl, Ujyppn
Ubpultubw¥y, ftq bv Sppyppn Pwquqfbwy, Ulbg Riwyp Sphhuwlg Upni—-
oY ne Thwhwy hap{aippp wlquwdibpps

Nipwh bbg np Jb6 [Fhuod Shuwlwibbp bpyar bubnbgpubply Ubplwy
quintbynd qniwpfwifp bu Swfbpp op Vp wugnighUs

yu3r SUAUN N ULy phUURUNEPNR GTNRU

Ruowtplpvg vwppvbpnt bpuwgh hgwhwhnLgnLJE Ybpuytu nbuwiyp
opp ¢

Ulhweywd Uw jp Swhwph Ywdwyg Ywdwyg ppwiwlaifBhel qualwip Jbp
pnpnph vpabpp up Spfacbg¥l, b Jwubwenpwpwp GatVhp UpRRH U hws
bubnbginy Swiwowgbw | vbpp, apnd{bunbL Jbp quaonlBpU 2Unp{ntbguwe
Ypwlwyp priwint wwuhip, b CThuwywY woplnipqp npyly qUwlwnnlfFhe
bp bpuwpwdbwy Swnw gniPbwy Sbp quascfp VbpYhw gwgnighs Vowlwybyg
NpV, %phonp MLvnbuwlp: '

MpV, Sphgnp BbUnbwy Sbunbibw; UnplwhwneFbwdy bwdwYp nLnquwp—
ybg Uﬂwﬁw% apSaipn v ,—~ ‘ ¢

Uhpbpp Swyp Unipp, b Uvquwdp Chwhwy hapf{nLpnpfp,-

Yhrweh Snvublpbp 2, 1966—p whup ppiwy wifnawbw p op Jop
py wbwvphu ULY, npnSbubt wyn op patg qhy wwunibgho,
ywpg Jwl{bwlwgnt bi wlwpdwl Swaw gwhy bybnbginj: Riugpbd

punntubglp b vpnwghpl 2Unplwhw ac@prVbpy wyu wwnhLh Swdwp
np dbg Vhphw ywgUbL npylbe YWypwlwjpp wyv Fatppv Vuwyp Swhu—
ph wubhivwpwpbpnr oddwl wpwpnqntﬂbw% be fwalbpngfthus

Punbp Yp wwluhl wpow gwjnbypar pd qowgnidu s Bquwd Jp bru
pupdpbuy UYuvwneddt 4p plapbd np pV6D vwy wawnqdnifhe
np%tuqh Ywpaqwiwd hp U UbquUp¥ Swaw by YbwUphu JVwgbw)
opbpp="

(UL RULUYNRRPRY B VAUUS UUV3P SUAUND

h bywuw Uwjp Swlph Gwabbpnyftp bYwqdniebgwe JSbp Talppt S
PbdwywY ywaquwlwenpUbpatr Ynqdl, lwn TwlywqbwUp, Uniywp Sopbuwih
bu Ganiwpn PrnUwdbwlh, opaiw¥y grhwinp povan¥ tp Mpu, Phsppw upl-—
Yoph Bupuwdp Uwjp Swhwph hbqpn%whw% dwpnt Fbwdb »



- 19 -

Ubp Shwiwbubpp wilwohwd S{yuwpn bV pdwiw nd wpniwd wpphtlpp
wyu Swlquwiwynr[Fbwls Yvowlwyp Fppgnp MEUnbwy poubpny puppby Vbp—
Qubpty np pwduwpbplty bt oqULV Jwjpuwlwph: Uju opatwl fwplyb~
poyfphv UbpYwy bawl wib(h pw¥ 200 Sngp npalp Thwulwpwp pavnwgwl
be Uauhpbght wibph 25,000 Swquwp wojwp hb Uywun Jwjp wnwlwphe
Ugv Swiuquiuwlncftprup widnawbw p yhop Jhwy Sbp quonefpp bu Jbdwe
gn U Ypu Taph ywodnfbwy SEP; bu Yp gaiuwlp ap pwpn oppluwy Yp
nuatwlp JThie dntpbpnile

REUULUY NUSFUUULRALULUL FNUNL

1966—f PLJwywl Mywgwdwe apwlwly daqndp wnbqp ncvbgue PEULDwh
U pPaddwy btybnbging JLP: Ubp onitppu ywnquwdwinptbpp Jwulwygbnd
wpdwUp Ybpynyd Ubphw jwgnight Sbp Tnifupe

Srhwenp Swpgl bp wnwdlnpnh pUmpniBhiip: UbdwdwulnlFbul
entbnd Quw pdapvpny PECHY wwawdlnpg Fbp2,S, Rapgnd typu, Uwiney-
bwl pbuwpnibgwe Udbphuw g p Upbebbwy B6SpY wawdunpne Ubp Unp wnwd—
UnpnhV Yp Junfbup Juwleqni@hel bu pp dpwqhplbpal ppwlwiwgecds

TUNP UYL LNhRRRUR

Ubp npgpwhwy Qbpd 2Unp4whw n BpLulbpp Up Ju utbvg VwpYh
wawdnpn Sbpz ,8, Upa¥ Uppbyhulnyne UwlntYbwVhy, npp wiglnng nifdp
vwphUbpne pUPwgppy b wawUnppbgs

bp Unplwiapblp UnppUaphp UnwdUnpn %bp2,S, Papgnd bGyhpulaynw
Uwlnthbwup be Yp Junfbig hpby guwlnonihels

Tuanplwhwniftphtt {ndpt &nqp .S, dwsl dwoquybn 3adulbpbulpy npp
yupuwfwlwyop b Yp Ywwwpwpl pp gapdpe '

Tunplwiw nt@hevVbp  JSbp YwqluwhbpyniPbuwyg ppbug ophlwybhp
odqwiunuwynitPewt bt gapdwlwgniFbuwl (wdwp:

Tunp Swhw | ntbwYy Jhowgn ju ﬁw&hbg Yp wuwnhwlf Sbp Swiwngwby)
dannadnipngplt npnlg Yp pwlybptl Jbp qnpobpps

Uuvinnrwd opSul Sbg papnpu bL dwjwunwbbw jg Bubnbghy wlvwowl
ywil s

h nbdwg Thwliwl haplnipnh

LWet dUrpuMts 3mMutotiu
dnfhr bi Vwhwqwd

UrUtu U LAGUY JEPLLS UQUELEBUY
Unblwny bp Uunbuwy bun



- 20 -

ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL
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Mr. Serop Derderian was appointed as the director of
assignments on Sundays for the Parish Council Members.

During the course of the year, the Parish Council
met and conducted twenty business meetings and two annual
membership meetings.

At this time, we must emphasize the fact that the
meetings of the Parish Council were held very orderly and
regularly with love and understanding. Except in the case of
sickness, all the membetrs were present at the meetings.

CHURCH PROPERTIES

CHURCH CENTER: Following the acquisition of the
property next to the Church Center, the Parish Council Committee

completed the renovations to the new property with the following
results:

a. A one story building the full length of the
property was made by renovating the existing
building.

b. An entrance to the hall through the new building,.

c. The new building has a lobby, check room, men's
room, ladies' lounge and rest room, a new kitchen
30 X 25, a small bar, and storage room for the
tables and stage materials,

The following renovations will be made during the
next year:

a, The hall will be lengthened to include the
area now taken by the kitchen and rest rooms,

b. Hall ceiling will be lowered.
c. A new hot water system will be installed.

d. And finally a new heating system.

PARISH PAPER

The VISION was published faithfully on a monthly
basis throughout the year through the untiring efforts of
Father Vatche Hovsepian and an editorial staff composed of
Mrs. Anne Hachadoorian and Miss Ann Dadaian.

SEMINARY SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Because there have not been any requests regarding
the Scholarship Fund, $200. has been donated to the Istanbul
Armenian Schools under the direction of Archbishop Shnork
Kaloustian, Patriarch.
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NEW YEAR'S EVE

The New Year's Eve Party was unquestionably a success.
The gratitude of all of us should be extended to Paul Takakjian,
Harry Sabonjian and Philip Arpiarian. This year's celebration
‘was held jointly with the St, Leon's Armenian Church of Fair
Lawn, who was represented by Mr. Zaven Marootian, Mr. Andy
Dabbakian and Mr. Thomas Topjian.

ENVELOPE SYSTEM

During the past year, 149 parishioners, as compared
with 168 in 1965, took advantage of the envelopes. Total ﬁ//
weekly collecting amounted to $4,220.95 through the envelope
system,

PICNIC

The 1966 Picnic was conducted jointly with the
St. Leon's Church of Fair Lawn. Needless to say the Picnic
was a success socially as well as financially; more so this
year due to the fact that the affiar was conducted on St.
Leon's grounds.

. Everyone helped; however, the following names must
be singled out for the untiring effort put forth: Paul
Takakjian, Carnig Shenloogian, George Holopigian, Albert
Nersesian, Jack and Herbert Takakjian; The Men's Club,
the Ladies Aid and the Parish Council.

We are grateful to the parishioners who attended and
enjoyed themselves. Our greatest reward is the satisfaction
in knowing that our eiforts have provided the parishioners
with varied and successful activities such as the Picnic.

CATHEDRAL CORNERSTONE LAYING

Last year, we were fortunate in that the Cathedral
Ground Breaking was realized after many years of anticipation.

This year, the cornerstone was layed and building
began. Waiting gives one doubts, however, the dream of many
Armenians in the Metropolitanm Area were fulfilled with the
laying of the cornerstone.

This event was unquestionably important to all
Armenians, but to the members of the Holy Cross Armenian
Church of Union City, unforgettable, because one of our
parishioners was a God Father of the Cathedral at the
cornerstone laying ceremony...Mr. Krikor Bendian, whose
service and devotion is given untiringly.
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Mr. Krikor Bendian expressed his thanks to the Holy
Cross Armenian Church Parish in the following letter:

"to The Very Rev, Vatche Hovsepian and Parish
Council

Dear Hayr Soorp and distinguished members of
the Parish Council:

Sunday, October 2, 1966, will be an unforgettable
day in my life because on that day you honored
me, & simple mortal soul and unworthy servant

of our Church. I express my heartfelt thanks

to you and to the Parish Council for extending
this privilege to represent our Parish as one

of the God Fathers at the cornerstone blessing
ceremony at the Cathedral,

I cannot find enough words to express my thanks.
Once more I thank God and beseech of him to give
me strength and health to serve Him, His Church

and His people the remainder of my years."

CATHEDRAL PROJECT: FUND-RAISING DINNER

The Fund-Raising Dinner was arranged by our Diocesan
Delegates, Messrs. Nubar Dorian, Edward Turnamian and Lud
Shahbazian. The guest speaker representing the Diocese was
Mr. Richard Gregory.

The Holy Cross Armenian Church parishioners should
be proud. Their expression of support for the Cathedral
and Krikor Bendian's choice as God Father at the cornerstone
laying was evidenced by the overwhelming amount pledged on
this day. This one collective gesture by a parish cannot
be overlooked, and will be remembered not only in Union
City, but throughout the Metropolitan Area.

A total of $25,000 in pledges was made and as of
this date $9,000 has been received.

DIOCESAN CONVENTION

This year, the Diocesan Convention was held the
first week in May at the newly consecrated St. Thomas Church
in Tenafly, New Jersey.

Our delegates attended and took active part in the
dellberations. The highlight of the Assembly was the election
of a new primate.

By a majority vote, the Primate of California, Bishop
Torkom Manoogian was elected as the head of the Eastern Diocese
in the United States. We express our congratulations, wishing
him good health and success in his undertakings.



ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

We express our deep and sincere gratitude and
obedience to His Grace Bishop Torkom Mancogian, Primate of
the Diocese of the Armenian Church and former Primate,

"Archbishop Sion Manoogian.

Our heartfelt thanks to the Very Rev, Vatche
Hovsepian, Pastor of our Church, who at all times is ready
to execute his duty diligently.

The Parish Council expresses its satisfaction and
gratitude to our Church Organizations for their dedication
and help they have rendered.

Our greatest thanks, gratitude and appreciation
goes to the entire Parish, who without complaint, with an
exemplary dedication, support the projects of the Parish
Council. We pray for the continuation of this magnificent
spirit.

May the Lord God save us from all evil, and may the
Holy Spirit guard and guide us in our undertakings.,

PARISH COUNCIL

THE VERY REV, VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor~President

ARMEN KALBIAN ' HAROLD AZMELIAN
Secretary Chairman
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STATEMENT OF AUDITING COMMITTEE

The Auditing Committee has examined the accounts
of the Parish Council as well as the various organizations
affiliated with the church, has found them all in order
and extends its appreciations and congratulations to the
various treasurers for their most conscientious efforts.

Our cash balance, it will be noted, is lower
than it was last year due to the expenses incurred in
"making renovations and building a new kitchen, check room,
etc,, in the Center Annex which was purchased last year.,

In all, it was a magnificent year in many ways
for our Church and a tribute to the efforts of Father
Vatche and the Parish Council.

The Committee wishes to thank Armen Kalbian also
for his last minute help in going over the various accounts.

LUD SHAHBAZIAN
PAUL BOGOSIAN
JON NAJARIAN
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PARISH COUNCIL FINANCIAL REPORT

RECEIPTS
Membexship Dues, pledges, Plate
Collections
Donations
Christmas
Easter
Ladies Aid

Transfer from Calendar Fund
Other occasional donations
From other Church Organizations
Purchase of Carillons
Purchase of Vestments
60th Anniversary Journal
Collections for Cathedral Fund
Christenings, Weddings and Funerals
In lieu of flowers
Candelabra and candles
Sacraments and Prayers
Dividends and Interest
Net Proceeds from Picnic, New Year's
Eve, etc,
Hall Rentals
Miscellaneous

TOTAL RECEIPTS

DISBURSEMENTS

Salaries and travel

Gas, electric and water

Fuel 0il

Building Maintenance and Improvements

Church Center

Office Expenses

Telephone

Diocesan Dues and Assessments

Looma to Diocesa

Church Supplies

Newsletters and Parish Publications

Insurance

Gratuities, Honorariums and Donations

Sunday School Teachers and Graduation
Gifts

Purchase and Renovation of Church Center

Annex
Real Estate Tax on Center Annex
Purchase of Carillons

1965

8,833.30

3,529.00
3,410.00
5,000,00

530.00
1,250.00
1,500.00

1,183.00
3,553.00
992,10
2,380,00
297.36
907.41

274,00

22.00

33,661.17

o —— _ ]

8,430.00
1,249.98
709.44

1,351,58

2,017.17
492,87
293.95

3,150.00
200.00
247.33
548,20
938,28
270.00
257.76

9,030.66

1,307.00
2,529.00

(continued...)

2,784,00
3,865,00
6,000.00
2,500.00

714.00

1,500.00

500.00
1,755.00
2,538.00
1,555.00
3,635.00

784.55
2,095.00

823.41
1,879.27

25.00

29.00

40,344 .43

T

8,370.00
1,170.13
562.45
979.88
2,070.63
551,42
296,35
3,150.00
200.00
363.22
550.14
1,447.27
200.00
345.25

23,052.83
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DISBURSEMENTS (continued) 1965 1966

Donétions to St, Thomas and St. Leon's §$ 2,000.00 -
Churches

Advances to ACYOA and Sunday School 350.00 -

60th Anniversary EXpenses ‘ - 116.90

Purchase of Vestments - 275.00

Miscellaneous (calendars, flowers, safe 123,05 76,80
deposit box, etc,) '

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 35,496.27 43,778.27
Excess of Expenses over Income 1,835,10 3,433.84
Cash Balance, January 1 15,110.12 13,275.02
Cash Balance,' December 31 13,275.02 9,841.18
Analysis of Cash Balance, December 31

Checking Account - Hudson County 3,114.29 2,444,774
National Bank . ’
Savings Account - Hudson County 5,160.73 - 4,896.44
National Bank
Time Deposit ~ Atlantic Bank of 5,000.00 2,500,00
New York

9,841.18

TOTAL CASH BALANCE $ 13,275.02

NOTE: The December 31, 1966 Cash Balance of $9,841.18 includes
$2,538,00 which was collected for the Cathedral Fund and
is to be forwarded to the Diocese. The Cash Balance

available for our Parish use is $7,303.18

Respectfully submitted,

Serop Derderian, Treasurerxr
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ASSETS OF HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH
(Other than Real Estate)

December 31, 1966
PARISH COUNCIL HOLDINGS 1963 1964 1965 1966
U.S. Government Bonds 5,000.00 5,000.00 5,000.00 -
Time Deposit Atlantic _ 5,000,.00 5,000,00 2,500.00
Bank of N. Y., Cert.
2347 due 10/9/65
Checking Account 3,204.54 3,047.82 3,114,29 2,444,74
Savings Account #71853 11,177.68 7,062,30 5,160.73 4,896,44
Hudson Co, National Bank
Securities:
* 14 shares Public Service 518,00 560.00 547,00 504,00
Electric & Gas Co,
3 shares: Y 0238171 4/14/60 )
2 shares: Y 0255597 1/ 9/61 )
2 shares: Y 0298788 1/ 4/63 )
3 shares: # 46272 4724764 )
2 shares: # 46273 4124164 )
2 shares: # 46274 4/24/64 )
* 77 shares Mass. Investors 506.44 1,054.00 1,253.87 1,164,00
Trust
35 shares: P 953095 7/11/62 )
3 shares: P 997848 5/ 7/63 )
9 shares: # 31127 1/10/64 )
15 shares: # 81829 12/10/64 )
7 shares: # 141869 12/23/65 )
8 shares: {# 194518 12/ 9/66 )
LADIES AID
Checking Account 3,386.66 1,426.83 130.69 162,85
U.S. Government Bonds 14,000.00 14,000.00 9,000.00 9,000.,00
Savings Accounts (2) - 2,641,42 7,865.06 6,726,911
Petty Cash - 49.83 33.95 32,30
LADIES EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY
Checking Account 1,055.50 1,470.75 997,57 325,11
Savings Account (2) 1,628.67 1,669.14 3,344,59 3,997.61
U.S. Government Bonds 4,000.00 4,000.00 4,000.00 4,000,00
HOLY CROSS CHURCH CALENDAR PROJECT 1,780.50 2,564.50 3,329.96
HOLY CROSS CHURCH CHOIR _
Checking Account 440.24 390.74 233.68 257.39
HOLY CROSS CHURCH SUNDAY SCHOOL
Checking Account 1,055,46 270.69 548,73 538,27
HOLY CROSS CHURCH MEN'S CLUB
Checking Account 2,035.40 497 .34 517,93 1,330.25
48,014,87 49,421.36 49,312,59 41,209.83

* Hitherto carried at cost to donor, these items

have been listed at year end market value since 1963,
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PROPOSED ANNUAL BUDGET
PARISH COUNCIL
FOR YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 1967

ANNUAL DUES

Diocese $3,150.00
Etchmniadzin (Looma) 200.00 3,350.00
SALARIES & TRAVEL ALLOWANCE 8,500.00
BUILDINGS OPERATING EXPENSE
Maintenance 3,200,00
Gas, Heat, Light & 2,000.00
Water
Church Repairs 1,000,00
Insurance 1,500.00 7,700.00
PROPERTY IMPROVEMENTS 1,200,00
OFFICE EXPENSES
Office Expenses 700.00
Newsletters & Parish 600.00
Publications
Telephone 300.00 1,600.00
MISCELLANEOUS
Honorariums & Gifts 600.00 »
Church Supplies & 600.00 1,200.00
Miscellaneous
TOTAL ANTICIPATED INCOME $ 23,550.00
- e e ————— ]
ANTICIPATED INCOME
Membership Dues, 14,000.00
Pledges, Plate
Ccllections Donations
Christenings, Weddings, 1,600.00
Funerals
In Lieu of Flowers 4,000,00
Sacraments & Prayers 2,200.00
Candelabra & Candles 800.00
Non-Religious Activi- 1,000.00
ties
Dividends & Interest 400.00
Miscellaneous _150.00
TOTAL ANTICIPATED INCOLE 24,150.00

EXCESS OF ANTICIPATED INCOME OVER EXPENSE - ‘
ADDITION TO CASH BALANCE ' $ 600,00
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PARISH CALENDAR

FINANCIAL REPORT

1963 NET INCOME $ 856,50
- 1964 NET INCOME 924.00
1965 NET INCOME 784,00
1966
INCOME
Advertisements $ 395.00
Calendars and Dates ’ 523.50
Meeting Dates 45,00
TOTAL INCOME 963.50
DISBURSEMENTS
Printing, coils, miscellaneous 170.00
Postage 28.04
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 198.04
1966 NET INCOME 765.4¢€
TOTAL INCOME: 1963, 1964, 1965 and 1966 $3,329.96

—

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Hachadoorian
Project Chairman
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MEN'S CLUB ANNUAL REPORT

In the year 1966, the Men's Club held nine
membership meetings and ten executive committee meetings,

The following were elected to the Executive Board:

Paul Takakjian Chairman

Edward Aljian Vice Chairman

Charles Sarajian Recording Secretary
Charles Genjian ‘Corresponding Secretary
Jon Najarian Treasurer

Herbert Takakjian Advisor

Haig Aljian Advisor

Martin Nalbandian Advisor

Setrag Proodian Advisor

The Men's Club has been steadily increasing in
membership and presently we have a total of 115 members.
As in the past, we have endeavored to be an integral part
of our Church through our many functioms.

We owe a great deal of our strength and better
understanding of God and our Church through the inspiration
of our Pastor, the Very Rev., Vatche Hovsepian, We wish to
express to him our appreciation and heartfelt thanks for
his continued spiritual guidance.

Our cultural programs have been enhanced by the
following speakers who lectured at our monthly meetings.

Deacon Dr., Hagop Nersoyan, well-known in the
Armenian and American circles as a contributor of many
articles to Armenian periodicals as well as an author
of many books, addressed our membership on Ladies Night
with an interesting talk on "Education in the Home."

P. K. Thomajan, presently a professor at
Fairleigh Dickinson University, spoke about "Gimmicks
in Advertising".

Mr, Lou Altemare, a professional jcard manipu-
lator, entertained our members with some card manipu-
lations.

Mr. Nubar Dorian, Diocesan Delegate of our
Church, former member of the Parish Council and presently
Superintendent of our Sunday School, honored us.twice
with a visit. During ome lecture, he spoke about "The
Story of the Armenian Bible". On his second visit
with us, Mr. Dorian moderated a panel discussion amongst
our members on the topic "Is it a Sin Not to Come to
Church".
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Mr. Skews, Superintendent of Schools in Ridgefield,
gave a very illuminating talk on the "Educational System
Behind the Iron Curtain". He also showed some slides.

Rev. Father Carnig Hallajian, Pastor of the Fair
Lawn Church, spoke about the "Armenian Churches Throughout
the World".

Mr, Edward Kalpagian, former undercover agent for
the FBI in the Communist Party, gave a very interesting
talk about his adventures as a spy.

Our program of social activities continued to be
of interest to our members. Many enjoyed attending the
New York Giants Football Game, this year as in the past,
The Men's Club sponsored a Wives' Night Social Evening
jointly with the St, Leon's Armenian Church Men's Club and
their wives. This turned out to be one of the best affairs
of the year., Also throughout the year, many interesting
and educational films were shown.

At the Cathedral Fund-Raising Dinner on December 4,
we pledged the sum of $1,000 towards the Cathedral. Again,
as in the past, the Men's Club continues to serve the Church
and our parishioners with unselfish devotion. We prepared
and served Communion Dreakfast at Christmas and Easter and
continue to sponsor the Sunday School Graduation. The
members wholeheartedly participated at the Annual Picniec
and our Parish's New Year's Eve Celebration.

With our Lord's Grace, we shall continue to be
sincere and dedicated members of our Community and to have
a better understanding towards our fellow man, our Church
and our Country.

THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor-President

PAUL TAKAKJIAN CHARLES SARAJIAN
Chairman ‘ Recording Secretary
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MEN'S CLUB FINANCIAL REPORT

1965 1966

BALANCE ON HAND, December 31 v $ 497.34 $ 517.93
INCOME
Dues 460.00 410.00
50/50 Raffle (Net Proceeds) 674,00 409,00
Annual Dance 289.00 439,00
Donations (in lieu of flowers, etc.) - 93,45
T.V. Raffle - 1,105.00
Resale of Football Tickets - 500.00
Other income . 66.00 -

TOTAL INCOME (PLUS BALANCE ON HAND) 1,986.34  3,474.38
DISBURSEMENTS
Postage and Printing 89.05 102.10
Flowers 179.30 108.30
Communion Breakfast : 259.00 248.21
Meeting Refreshments : 204,67 461.52
T.V. Raffle Prizes ' - 455,00
Advance for Football Tickets : - 500.50
Liquor for Dance 408,09 -
Donations to St. Leon's Church - 125,00
Donations to St. Thomas Church 250.00 . -
Honorariums 40.00 113.50
Calendar Picture _ - 15.00
Projector Rental ' : - 15.00
Miscellaneous 38.30 -

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 1,468.41 2,144.13

CASH BALANCE, December 31 517,93 1,330.25

Respectfully submitted,

Jon Najarian, Treasurer



- 34 -~

Shyvlu8 bButAL8UUBPUE URNRPHRRY

1966 SUMPhN3 SEALLHYUSNhARPHRY

U hwy Gubgbguny Bubnbgwuhpwy Spuvwlg UhaiPhilp, pUyly Uwpapy
nwp hubpnlt wyv nwph bru SE6 gwlnqniPbwdpe papnpbg bt nieubgwi
Upt[dwytu be pwpnjuylu pwpquiwf vwph Jpe

USLY wdpu Suwbabwiapwylo atVbgue Jupswiwl bt wipwdwhwy Faqgny—

Ubp, npaty wwhwowllby bubobgingju Sngbinp Sndpip Lngp,S,lwgl dpg,
Indulihbuwipe

17966 3ntVUniwp wluniwy wigwdwhwy dnnadpt JuwpsntPbuy wigud-
Ubpne Jwoubwhp pUwpncfheyp bouwe bo plupnibgul, ShYbw o Mw joéwn
Puyobwv, Upuplhu Gniuypwpfbuwl, todblUfp Tw|fbwy, dpfpUpw TEU[nL Yy~
bwy bue UYp Qotpnipbuwl:

Qupsntdbwt plupncFEUEY wUdpfuyltu bug 2wjyp Unipph Spuwitlpny
Ywgdnatbgwe Unp phrwup {bnbiebw) &buay,

Shu, Quu by Twlwybwl Unbvwybu
v fQuwjdwn PRwpobwl dnpy Unbbwy b
" YpfhUpw Ttupniybuwl Bunbvwny hp
" bppow Ultwpl Rupwnniqup
" Upnbdhu Subtdwywd Guwbd wyw §
" Uuh Qotpnipbuwi dnp Juwldwywd
" Urhu Twlpbuwi vap {ppuwiwl
" Lodtbp Tw)§bwh hnp {pnwlwl
" bpup Ut Re wnp {ppulul

tubnbgwuppwgp nelbgue pp wvwpbYw¥ npnpbw) Jbg &balwaylbpp ,—

Ty~ Ub6 Mwing &wyp, np wltl vwph Jbo JuPqnifbudp Yp ywewlnip:
Vowwlw y quantfdubptl {wypbluypgbp, wjp wiwlpuiwl fw)py wvdYynifl-
bwdp Yp wywubl be UbpYwy Y,ppwls Ugu vwpp biu fwpp ywupwuwnaifd-
but wnbVwybnntBhiyp vnwvgiwd tp UhalFbwt top wnblwybn Spypy Nw j—
dwn Rwobul:

2,~ Utwg 2pugqowpfh opniwd Jwnnpgnt Pbwly fwy ,— wigwdac{pUbp
U, Qwowpwgh¥ Unp dupsniftbul opSuncfpbUty bup Swqnpnatfprty walb-
1t dbp? ShwepV vpwd bpfwind fwy Y pUbUs Ntpwp wpwpnonifdheUp ap
pbhlwbpl nbqp YonilUbbwy bu prowpwlshippl Ynipbpp Yp qupnupnth
dwnhyubpad s Urwquiwl &ntlyp Yp fwowlnth pnpnph Unndls

3,~ Uwjyhup Uwypbpne opniwd fwp,~ wyv Y?pjwy wawlyg Jlwpntdp:
GontbUwlyg Swhbpp gwynwehp Sp Jwjpbpnr opaiwd wafthL, bpg kL wp~
nwuwbneBheUbe Y,pbupblp vwpeny bpbne Jwypbpps Ugn Yeppwy ppblyg
Swlwp papnpndpl wihwlhw) Jpo: UBju vwpen ) ywontwiewdy Ywjpbpp bowiy
Shutw jp Mw jbwn Plpqbuw¥ b Uppnidh Rouobuwls ,

4y~ NCUP yonju 3ntVhuply,—~ UJv vwpniwY ypuh yon gup bowe glyh
Rlgupy dwpybn Qoyntbuwnpy Jowms: Qwyb bghup [balw jhy ogpbL Vwhbe
nLUbguly Swhbpp Jwdlwlgs UnjU wyungup Ywpgupphsl tp Spupy UBUf
Qothnipbwi s _



- 35 -

5y~ dntubdpbppt Swpbnupdp SouwlwwwpniBhitl,~ npp Yp qatqupp-
yhp Upwlnjfh Ulvuniw¥s Y4,ntUbbwby pUwdniwd gwjgnwghp Fp: Ugu wnuwph
dwyp Uneppp fuoubgwe UvwnitwpniU)p vywopneftbwl 300pq wwpbqupdh b
Unitpg Spgh JuwuhpUe UhniBbwYy ShdbwqpplbplV Uwjp Uwppanidp Guquqbwd
wyu vwph biuv Juaby vwpbqupd p Sodps UUgwdao $hUbply Shupy Uuwph
VwlwybwY btpgbg puly SHpupv Quyl; Uwlwybwy wpuwuwiby, JwuqPuwipibp
ophv Stphpw Ugul buwvy bu Shpwl Qothnipbui: Shyvw jp Ywwwp Monnu—
bwv bu dw hw¥ynly Mwedwbwy priwpnd 25 vwpniwl wiquwdibp vowgul
wpwlwlgwlnin hwsbp: LhUg vwpniwl winwdeuShUbp Qopw Rbwpys bl
Qupnt{p Upuppbuwy, Qb LtV Rlpqbw¥y b Uppwy RHeBpLYEbwy vowgul
wsbp, pvy 10 wwpaiwjy wiqudal $HVbp vowguly UBawdVnppupwlh qupnw-—
vboubp npntp bV, LhpPoppw Gwuwybwl, Patdw Qothaepbul, Qniwpng &
dpniUEbwYy, Vniwpng Nignilbwy, Uhpwlntp Pofdwubwy, Poq Tlppbwl
Gpwvpy U bwy bu noq Uppwlwlbuwl:

Ungblpbph Swpbyuwl Nwqupp,~ Ugyv vwph biu pwgwnhly gwqacPbwdp
wowyntbgwe: Qnun qwl gnjwgwt wiebph pwy 3000 Swquwp wnjwps Swoh
ywopwynat Bbwy pdniwpht wobwybunlPhip vowtd by pwpd bw) Sbh%%
Mw jdwn Pwyobul, gp &wnw%ntﬁhtﬁg Sbowybu Yp qguwlwwath pn npg
Yand't, qupsni[tbwl wiqwdVbpp p Vowl ppblg pw@mwgban@§w£ Shupv
Rwpobwbpl UnthpbghV quppwubn Jps '

bybnbgwuppwgp ntun bpynt JUw gntV gquwlUdVwpnedpbp THY Uwuh
2hUncBbuwt be Shiep Shrwlqug wygh niBbwys Npavp ppblyg yuwpowlw—
Unie@hep Yp Ywowpbl YwbnUwiap Ybpyny s

UUUnbwl ntpwp opbpnt® VaulplUbp up pwoful Yhpwhvopbw §y hpy—
pnght, nituntghsubpniy, Swy qupnght bu wyp wudbpars

Ugv vwpp dwgp vwwph b Utywon bowd {wiquiwyntBbul Jwulwh-
ghgwiup 5000 wojwpny: ,

1966 Rniwluwlpy Thwlwl oplnipnh¥ thnpuwd bghve 6000 Swqup wo-
wp bu 100 woywp wy qpubghup ML jpnif@h Vwlwhbwl qupnghts Ubphw jhu
quUd by JEY nLtUpUe 7000 S{wquwp wojwp b 9000 S{wqup wojwph ybuwluwy
wpdbfEnrq@, NMulne

bubnbgwuppwgp pwapl pni¥ wnatdny Yp Swawjl bubnbghpt be up
upplt quyts Yrwqofblp nap JwwuwwUbpjo bubpbght wivwewl JYwy fp
Qwypwybunnyd bu wnwdUapqlbpnys '

QUMEL ULLUUBUY
Unbbwybin Spu, tub, Upniffbuwls
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FINANCIAL REPORT OF LADIES AID

CASH ON HAND, December 31 $
INCOME

Dues

Bazaar

Parish Assembly Meeting

Lenten Dinner

Maundy Thursday Luncheon

Bus  Ride

Anniversary Luncheon

Interest on Bonds

Interest on Savings Account

Received in lieu of flowers

Donations

Profit on refreshments - Membership
Meetings

Cashed U.S. Bond V-45084-K

TOTAL INCOME

INCOME PLUS CASH ON HAND

DISBURSEMENTS

Transfer of funds to Parish Council

Donation, St. Thomas Church

Donation, St. Leon's Church

Sahagian School Fund

Furnishings for Parish House

Church Calendars

Gold Page ~ 60th Anniversary Journal

Mother's Day Luncheon

Floral Crosses =~ deceased members

Printing

Postage, cards and telegrams

Gold Crosses with diamond

Advertisement, Ladies Educational Booklet

Bazaar Loan

Gifts to Sunday School Teachers, Sunday
School, Ladies Educational Society,
Father Vatche and Caretaker

Miscellaneous

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

EXCESS OF INCOME PLUS CASH ON
HAND OVER EXPENSES

1965 1966
4,118.08 $ 8,029,70
445,00 473.50
2,811.54  3,509.64
14.67 36.02
823.50 700.11
78.43 18.47
72.20 136.50
100.89 209.15
357.60 290.10
168,73 375.53
455.00 350.00
266.50 197.00
16.85 23.03
4,950,00 -
11,060.91 6,319.05
15,178.99 14,348.75
5,000.00 6,000.00
250,00 -
250.00 - ,
- 100.00
50.00 147.90
- 30.00
- 50.00
85.70 15.24
120.00 121.20
89.41 120.00
31.70 55.34
40.00 -
500.00 -
592.25 630,00
137.23 112,01
7,149.29  7,426.69
8,029.70 6,922.06

(continued...)
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LADIES AID FINANCIAL REPORT (cont.)

1965 1966
United States Savings Bonds in Treasury 9,000.00 9,000.00
TOTAL ASSETS 17,029.70 15,922.06
LISTING OF BONDS AMOUNT NUMBER
July ‘15, 1955 $1000 M-399-252-K
July 15, 1955 $1000 M-399-253-X
July 15, 1955 $1000 M-399-254-K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-965-K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-966-K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-967-K
April 23, 1959 $1000 M-791-240-H
April 23, 1959 $1000 M-~791-241-H
April 23, 1959 $1000 M-791-242-H
Respectfully submitted,
Mrs. Artemis Koundakjian, Treasurer
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ShLLUL8 wPPRUURLUS UNNRPEUL

1466

Shutwyyg Ypfwuppwg UhnefheYp JuwlanniPbuwdlp wiwpnby YpPwhwl be plyb-
pw bt bgall wwph dpe Ubp winuwdUbpp ncpwpniPbuwdp (dntws bV wopw—
vwUph apyluqh Ywpnquwiwly Unp SoPaglbpnd wibph jwe wwlwibbpar vbp-
abv 4pfdby Jbp quiwllbpps 1966 Swoniw¥ pUPwgpht vanpuwluwpt Vlwl
ntVbguly wigwdwywl b dwpswlwly FaqnfVbp Rwlnbwenp Ybpynyd, (wiw-
gnybu Gpwgpbpnt bt Ywwwpbpat Swdup Sbp gapdbpps

SpudnLfdbwdp up Swnnpqbypg Jbp vwphUbpne Swiwvwinp ntuntghstbpre
Shuvw yp Quuly Uwlwhbwip bie Uppnilh bwjwpqfbuwbp nituntgyntBbul {p—
pwdwpnedps Ubp pnpnpht Swlwp gwiwih op Lp plUgait¥fp pplbug Spwiw-—
puliwlps UVunlp wwhw U 3 {bnwgwl JhUuFbe np ppblg nbn wpduwiwinp wyy
ntunghsubp Vawbwynitbgwl: b qguwlwunatftpey pplbuyg bphwgwfwa gwuw—
JntBbuwdy YpPwuppwyg UhnePhrup ywuniby qhpbiy Pbywubnuund e Untlpnde

Ubp Vbphwy ntuncghstbpt b Utwlpw MNoqobuw¥, duwpnpni{h tpupubuwl b
VbUnuwp Uwpqpubwl: Vbynblpbp wduniptlt pbp vowbgbwé niwnigswlwd
ywamolp bt Ywlnlwinp Ybpynyd pUPwgp Yniuwl quplPwgplbpniVs Vovwt n—
puytu 45 nwveunqUbp Yp Julwpbl Swy gypag wyv vwphs

Ypfwuppwg UpaiPbut 1966~ dJupswiwy ywqdp Sbubibupl ipe

Shy Uppnt{h bw upqfbul Unbbwybunc $h
n dhplophw Palpdd buwly dnfy  wnbbwybuni
" Uphv bwlwpbuwl Unblwqu hp
" Lhivh Sphgnpbuwd RuwpumnLqup
" Quw@bUpy Pwwun jbwl GuwUd wyw§

" obphow Vwiyuwinbwl hap{prwiwl

" Uqupt wluLbuwl "
" Qnluwp Upthwpbul "
1 U’lhu &po‘uﬁh "

fypngh Swpubpp wywlndbpar Swlwp Y2 nLVbbwly quiwquy &babwplibp,
dwpquiwy SoUpy Nuwunwpwah fwy, dwy Mypngh Swpbluwl Uwibpowhwl
wugtup, Ubd Mwing fwp, wlpwpddwl SoUpy Mpup yungn bL fwp: Uju
mwpntwy ywarn gy Jugp plugatbguwl Shubw jp Yaiwpq NigaLVbuwb b Mw j-
dwa fuwon Jbwl:

1966~py qupdbw) ntUbguwip Tbp Swpblhuwl Rupn Pwpnh¥ wywlndbny
Ynupy goidwp Jp nupegh quudplu: Aupdbwy 1966 wwpniwl puRwgapl
Cwotwygbguwip Shwiwl bi @FbdJwlywy gbatwplubpnils RbYhubspbp 4-pU
b vywon Uwgp Swéwpp bnwé Swlquluwyni@bul Jwusbwhgbguwly pnuvnwiw]ay
1500 Soqwp apntY Uiy Jwup wonll huy popwbgws bup Unwlnppupuwls

Nupwp bYpg np Jbp quontfip wyu wwph Jwobwienpwpwp wibyh Jounkl Yp
Cbuwgpppnep bu bwlnlwenp Yhpynyd &Unpalbp g npubl hpblg quiwl—
Ybpps Tuapg$wlhw niPpey Uhwlhwl Meplaipph br Jhiu YywqUluwlYbpynt Fhulg e
Yp gntowlp np wyu swph brv guw@ag 2pfuwl Jp up pnpnpblgs
h opplwg Shuvwig upfwuhpwg UhniPbuwl
Uppv vwlwpbuwd Uppat$h bwpupqfbub
Unbuwnypat $h Unbuwaupn{h



FINANCIAL REPORT OF

LADIES EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY

Savings Account (2)
Four U.S. Savings Bonds

YEAR ENDED CECEMBER 31, 1966
1965

CASH ON HAND, January 1 1,470,75
INCOME
Dues 286.00
Donations 239.00
Hantess (Net Profit) 2,695.76
Church Plates 232,95
Books sold 2.00
Interest from Savings Bonds 147.60
Interest from Savings Accounts 50.45
In Lieu of Flowers 365.00
Sale of Flowers -
Miscellaneous 61.97

TOTAL INCOME 4,080.73

INCOME PLUS CASH ON HAND 5,551,48
DISBURSEMENTS
Salaries 717.50
Bus 800.00
Flowers 40.00
Printing 61.50
Hantess 125.96
Telephone 174.75
Charms for Members 180.00
Safe Deposit Box Rental 5.50
Petty Cash 10.00
Candy and Cake -
Books 10.00
Gifts and Luncheons 753,25
Ads and Stamps -
Donations -

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 2,878.46
Checking Account 997.57
Savings Account (1) 3,344.59

4,000.00

8,342.16
LISTING OF BONDS:
M 459071 K. $1000 M 8 626322 H $1000
M 8 626321 H $1000 M 8 626323 H $1000

Respectfully submitted,

Satenig Radoian,

163.00
275,00
1,477.89
194.05
18.50
148,80
133.47
340.00
205,77
54.67

3,011.15

4,008,72

700.00
800.00
20.00
64.27

179.98
5.50
38,00
25,41
23,00
491,43
83.00
600.00

3,030.59

325.11
3,472.23
525,38

4,000.00

8,322.72

Treasurerx
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FINANCIAL REPORT OF CHOIR

1965 1966
BALANCE ON HAND, January 1 $ 390.74 $ 233.68
INCOME
Plate Collections 167.94 240,36
Returns from Choir Books - 80.00
Christmas Choir Books - 45.00
Choir Books Sold - 2 - 3.00
TOTAL INCOME PLUS CASH ON HAND 558.68 - 602.04
DISBURSEMENTS
Refreshments with St. Leon's Church - 10.00
Choir
Petty Cash 120.00 100.00
Choir Books 5,00 125.00
Colosseum Printing Company 200.00 -
Choir Party - 109.66
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 325,00 344,66

CASH ON HAND, December 31 233.68 257,38

Respectfully submitted,

Haig Najarian, Treasurer
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FINANCIAL REPORT OF SUNDAY SCHOOL

1966
BALANCE ON HAND - January 1 $ 368.28
INCOME
Sunday Collections 994,19
Donations and Pageant 110,00
TOTAL INCOME 1,104,19
DISBURSEMENTS
Books and Supplies 605,77
Social Expenses 269.43
Gifts and Miscellaneous 59.00
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 934,20
BALANCE BEFORE DISBURSEMENTS 1,472.47
DISBURSEMENTS 934.20
BALANCE ON HAND - December 31 $ 538.27

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs.

RoseAnn Arzoomanian, Treasurer
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